

Summary of MINUTES 5th Feb 2001.

Present: Tony Donaldson (in the chair) / Helen O'Neil / John Dalton / Ray Barnes / David Olivant / Hilary Palmer / Pauline Olivant / Jennifer Beverley

Apologies: Catherine Hughes

- | **Erewash Sports training brochure** received Agreed to pass to DVO for their information
- | **Fixtures:** Programme agree up to Little John Relays, new schedule being planned after that
- | **New Helper Groups** working very well Agreed to pass thanks to Co-ordinators, make sure the co-ordinators appoint team leaders for events so don't end up team leading every event themselves
- | **Summer league:** possibly add on white, yellow & light green courses as well as usual summer league event (possible in conjunction with HP/PO Schools event being planned for late April/early May) Charge 50p per map
- | **Yvette Baker EM Round 2001** to be held on 28th October 2001 To be NOC CC event scheduled for that date
- | **British Schools Champs** 18/11/01 - plus selection race combined with training day 17/11/01 - DVO or LEI to stage Saturday's event Alan Beardsley planner, Mick Lucking co-ordinator/organiser, controller still needed
- | DO has done a stocktaking of **map stocks** - list presented to the meeting
- | **Clumber** due to be re-mapped (ready for Badge event 2002), Sherwood Pines after that
- | **Harlow Woods** maps for Portland College Agreed to supply Portland College with 100 maps
- | Harlow Woods **profit** £75, Walesby CC event **profit** £260 (attendance 411)
- | **Coaching Session** at Bestwood Sat 13th Jan 2001 Successful coaching day held, JP, RP & HH ran the day, 20 or so attended including some younger juniors
- | BOF organised **coaching weekend 21/22nd Apr** - BOF Improvers Coaching Day - agreed further notice in B&G
- | Sport England SPINN scheme (**Sports Partners in North Notts**) up & running (extra curricular PE in schools - orienteering included)
- | **District Schools Orienteering** champs being planned, to be followed by HSBC Notts Youth Games 14th July at Wollaton Park
- | Ranold McDonald new **Vice Chair of EMOA**
- | Any names of club members wanting to attend **Planners/Controllers course** Already advertised in B&G (no response), perhaps approach individuals
- | **EMEWS Editor** needed urgently (John Cooke doing it only as temporary measure)
- | £10 **E punching hire** agreed for N5 when in conjunction with next day event
- | **Easter JK 2003** Organiser to be Chris Phillips (LEI), planner still needed No response to advert in B&G, approach individuals who are experienced enough
- | **No night league** this year
- | **Yvette Baker Finals 2001** 8th/9th Dec.2001 - could NOC stage this? Agreed not appropriate as already staging British Schools champs & EM 1st round YB match in the few wks beforehand
- | 7th /8th Sept 2002 **Peter Palmer Relays** - possibility of NOC staging this? Possibilities discussed
- | **Development fund** ideas must be in by May
- | **Mini printer** is to be bought for EM Junior Squad
- | **Compass Sport** 1st Round 18th March, Final 29th April Details of Compass Sport 1st Round - closing date to CH 19/2/01 (pre-entry closing date 28/2/01) to go in B&G - only 11 entries received so far, need to chase individuals, PO/HP to consider arranging minibuses for the juniors, not much enthusiasm for a coach
- | **British + JK Relays** Closing date for entries to CH agreed 24/2/01, to advertise in B&G (Juniors pay junior rate even if running up to senior class - Club will subsidise)
- | **Recent success** of NOC Junior team, Hilary Palmer as Junior Team coach & Alison O'Neil as schoolsportsgirl of the year at the Notts sportspeople of the year Team trophy to be rotated

through the members of the junior team

- | New **Junior website** set up by Jennifer
- | **Junior get together** being planned by Jennifer for Half term
- | **Awards for All Document** draft prepared by TD E mail Comments to TD within next few days
- | Consider a **club BBQ** - perhaps after the Little John Relays
- | Comments about **organisers notes** received from Hilary Hodgkinson Agreed to ask Angela Lucking to amend Organisers notes -
 1. organisers responsibility to decide whether toilets are hired for an event or use toilet tents (note from AL that NOC have 4 chemical toilets in good condition + at least 2 toilet tents)
 2. organisers should approach the treasurer beforehand for a float if needed for e.g. toilet hire & other expenses
 3. need to liaise with planner at a very early stage to agree an area for the string course
 4. for Colour Coded events if you want to approach traders e.g, Ultrasport, do so at an early stage
 5. finances need to be sorted & back to the treasurer within 4wks of the event
- | **Permanent Courses** - particularly Sherwood Forest - desperately in need of maintenance Discussed approaching Notts Co Council re ongoing maintenance, discussion re trying to get a NOC member to oversee the permanent courses

NEXT MEETING: Wednesday 11th April 2001.
